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March 21, 2024 
 
ELECTRONIC DELIVERY TO:  RWALTON@NOBLEENVIRO.COM 
 
Rich Walton 
Westmoreland Sanitary Landfill, LLC  
111 Conner Lane  
Belle Vernon, PA  15012 
 
Re: Acceptance Letter – Minor Modification Application 

Sanitary Landfill 
Rostraver Township, Westmoreland County 
I.D. No. 100277 
Authorization No. 1463957 

 
Dear Rich Walton: 
 
The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) has reviewed the above-referenced 
application received on December 6, 2023, for completeness.  The Department has determined that 
the application package contains sufficient detail to enable the Department to conduct the technical 
review, and the application is hereby accepted for that purpose. 
 
This is not a final action by the Department on this application.  The completeness review is the first 
in a series of reviews conducted by the Department.  The application will now move to the technical 
review stage of the permit review process.  To follow the review process online, please visit eFACTS 
on the Web at https://www.ahs.dep.pa.gov/eFACTSWeb/default.aspx/default.aspx . 
 
If you have any questions about the permit review process or requirements of the Solid Waste 
Management Act, please contact me at iabdulfata@pa.gov or 412.442.5204 and include I.D. No. 
100277 and Authorization No. 1463957. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ihab Abdulfatah 
Permit Reviewer 
Bureau of Waste Management 
 
cc: Tamira Spedaliere, Rostraver Township (planning@rostraver.us) 
 Jason Rigone, Westmoreland County (wcplanning@co.westmoreland.pa.us) 

David Murray, Civil Design Solutions, Inc. (DMurray@civildesign.org) 
William Mura, PADEP (wmura@pa.gov) 
Region 
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